
 

 

June 21, 2023 
 
The Honourable Sylvia Jones 
Deputy Premier and Minister of Health 
Ministry of Health 
777 Bay Street, Floor 5 
Toronto, ON M7A 2J3 
 
Email to: sylvia.jones@ontario.ca  
 
Re: Simcoe Muskoka District Health Unit 2024 Budget 
 
Dear Minister Jones, 
 
On behalf of the Board of Health for the Simcoe Muskoka District Health Unit (SMDHU), I wish to express 
appreciation for the Ontario government’s investment in public health during the COVID-19 pandemic, 
the most extraordinary emergency response of our lifetime. Public health remains a cornerstone of the 
health system during pandemics and at other times, providing cost-effective services that have reduced 
overall provincial health care costs and kept many people out of emergency departments and hospitals, 
while at the same time maintaining a healthy and productive population.  
 
Sufficient, predictable, and timely provincial funding into the future is vital to maintaining these essential 
cost-saving services. The Public Health Resilience in Ontario report and the 2023 pre-budget submission 
of the Association of Local Public Health Agencies (alPHa), as well as the 2022 Annual Report from the 
Chief Medical Officer of Health (Being Ready: Ensuring Public Health Preparedness for Infectious 
Outbreaks and Pandemics) have spoken to the great value of the Province’s ongoing investment in local 
public health.  
 
The provincial Mitigation Funding of $2.2 million provides a very important contribution to the Province’s 
overall grant to the budget for SMDHU, which is vitally important in maintaining the Board’s full range of 
services to the communities it serves. In addition, ongoing dedicated funding for COVID-19 would allow 
SMDHU to continue to respond to COVID-19 as a disease of public health significance in accordance with  
the provincial guidelines.  
 
Specifically the continuation of these funds would help to ensure that residents and visitors of Simcoe 
Muskoka receive a full range of essential public health programs and services that have kept Ontarians 
out of hospitals, such as food safety inspections to prevent foodborne illness, ensuring safe drinking 
water to prevent community-wide outbreaks, supporting parents and families for healthy growth and 
development, tobacco control to prevent lung cancer and chronic obstructive pulmonary disease, 
promoting healthy nutrition to prevent diabetes and cardiovascular disease, improving mental health in 
school children, immunization against vaccine-preventable diseases, and preparations for future public 
health emergencies, to name but a few.  Funding would also support SMDHU’s continued presence 
throughout our region such that public health services are accessible to all via various modalities, 
including in our local offices and by ready phone contact.  
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Given the impacts identified above and the value achieved through ongoing funding from the Province 
for local public health services in our communities of Simcoe County, the District of Muskoka, and the 
Cities of Barrie and Orillia, the Board urges that the Province include its Mitigation Funding within its 
base funding grant commencing in 2024, and also continue funding for the COVID-19 response 
(vaccination and outbreak management). In this context, the Board notes and supports alPHa’s position 
for a return to the provision of 75% of the funding by the Province for the base budgets of local public 
health units.  
 
To maintain the public health services that are essential to the health of our communities, it is critical 
that local public health agencies be adequately resourced by the Province, now and into the future. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
ORIGINAL Signed By: 
 
Ann-Marie Kungl 
Chair, Board of Health 
Simcoe Muskoka District Health Unit  
 
 
cc: Councils of the Simcoe Muskoka obligated municipalities  

Association of Local Public Health Agencies 
Ontario Boards of Health in Ontario 
MPPs of Simcoe Muskoka 


